Board of Health Minutes

December 17, 2019
Page 2


[image: image1.wmf]
BOARD OF HEALTH

December 17, 2019
The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.  The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Daniel King, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health.  The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be January 7, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.
The Board reviewed and approved the minutes from the December 3, 2019.  
The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports.  Greg’s was inspected and they are keeping up with the cleaning.  The manager is preparing the renewal permit application for 2020 and a written cleaning and procedures manual.
New Business
Tobacco Regulations
The Director updated the Board on the new tobacco regulations that went into effect on December 11, 2019.  Effective immediately, the new law places the following restrictions:
1. Retail stores licensed to sell tobacco products, such as convenience stores, gas stations, and other retail outlets, are restricted to the sale of non-flavored nicotine products with a nicotine content of 35 milligrams per milliliter or less.

2. The sale of non-flavored nicotine vaping products (with a nicotine content over 35 milligrams per milliliter) is restricted to licensed, adult-only retail tobacco stores and smoking bars.

3. The sale and consumption of all flavored nicotine vaping products may only occur within licensed smoking bars.
Beginning June 1, 2020, the sale of flavored combustible cigarettes and other tobacco products, including menthol cigarettes and flavored chewing tobacco, will be restricted to licensed smoking bars where they may be sold only for on-site consumption. Also taking effect on June 1st is the addition of a 75 percent excise tax on the wholesale price of nicotine vaping products, in addition to the state’s 6.75 percent sales tax.
The Director has visited all establishments and has given them new signage and summaries of the law.

203 Lowell Street-definitive subdivision plan
The Director presented the Board with a revised set of definitive subdivision plans for the above referenced project.  The Board originally approved these plans on May 7, 2019 but due to stormwater the lot lines changed.  Dr. Williams motioned to approve the definitive subdivision for 203 Lowell Street, Dr. King seconded, voted 3-0.
Department Business  
109 West Street-court update
Michael Bodnar passed away recently.  Therefore, the estate will go into probate. The Director spoke with Ronald & Joanne Bodnar and they are still moving forward with selling the estate and the cleanup.  They have to wait until Probate is completed. The Director will keep the Board updated.

Olin update

Elizabeth Saboujian asked about the status of the Cook Avenue water line project.  Currently the water department and the town engineering department are preparing plans for the project.  The hope is that in the Spring work will start.
Dr. King motioned to adjourn at 6:10 p.m., second by Dr. Williams.  Voted 3-0.
_________________________________________

Recording: 

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health
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